‘Home address’ 
26 October 2011
Mr Patrick Hanna, 
Planning and Environmental Services
Development Management
Kirkbank, English Street
Dumfries, DG1 2HS
patrick.hanna@dumgal.gov.uk
Dear Mr Hanna
Planning Application 11/P/3/0397 Proposed wind farm development - Auchencairn Forest
I object to this planning application for the following reasons:
Visual Impact 
The proposed site will fill the gap between wind farms at Dalswinton and the already consented Harestanes and will have a significant cumulative impact. It will cause the landscape capacity of the area for turbines to be exceeded, have a massive dominant impact and so change the landscape character of the area.  The photomontages dramatically understate the visual and landscape impact. The wind farm development is only 700m outside the Thornhill Regional Scenic area and will change the character of this designated landscape.   

Tourism 

The wind farm will dominate views above the Nith Valley which contains many important tourist attractions and visitor centres where the local economy relies heavily on visitors to fill its hotels, holiday cottages, shops, pubs and attractions like Drumlanrig Castle. There is growing evidence that tourists are deterred by wind turbines and will avoid visiting.  It is projected that the regional economy may suffer a £3 million drop in income and job losses due to the impact of wind farms on tourism. Tourism and the natural environment are vital factors in encouraging visitors according to Visit Scotland. 
Ancient Monuments 
This windfarm will be situated on top of an area of significant cultural and historic remains including the Gawin Moor Road, Bruce’s Well and a multitude of ancient hill cairns. 
Noise 
The windfarm is too close to houses and will disturb cyclist, walkers and horse riders using core paths that run through the site and the adjoining Community Woodland of Clauchrie Forest so preventing these people from enjoying the tranquil environment of the area.  
Wildlife & Birds 
The felling of trees, construction and operation of the turbines will bring massive disturbance to foraging and nesting birds and severe risk of being killed from collision with turbine blades for both resident and migrating species. This includes goshawks, owls, peregrines, merlins and over flying geese and osprey. Goshawks and Osprey are species of national importance. The area has 3 nesting pairs of Goshawks. There are only 400 pairs in GB. This development wants to clear fell trees early and with adjoining windfarms will dramatically reduce the habitat for Goshawks. 
Eskdalemuir/Military & Civil aircraft.   
The windfarm will impact on the seismology monitoring facility at Eskdalemuir, interfere with civil aviation radar and cause danger to low flying military aircraft using the Ultra-Low military flying zone.   
Area is unsuitable and inefficient

This area has not been identified as having high wind potential and experience from neighbouring Dalswinton shows very poor wind efficiency levels.  This area is thus unsuitable for efficient generation from large turbines.  With over 1200 turbines already in the planning pipeline this region has already contributed its share to Scottish Government’s renewable targets so this windfarm is not needed. It brings more damage than benefits and we need to protect and enhance our environment.  
Yours sincerely
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